NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that that the Helendale Community Services District (“HCSD”) Board of Directors
(“Board”) will hold a public hearing on July 17, 2025, at 6:00 p.m. to consider the adoption of a Resolution
to fix, adjust, levy and collect a water and a sewer standby charge in accordance with Section 61124(a) of
the California Government Code (“G.C.”) and the applicable provisions of the Uniform Standby Charge
Procedures Act, G.C. Section 54984 et seq. ("the Act"). The meeting will be held at the HCSD board room
located at 26540 Vista Rd., Suite C, Helendale, California, and online at www.zoom.com (Meeting ID: 463
173 8547 Passcode: HCSD). The Resolution is on file and available for inspection and copying during
regular business hours at HCSD's office located at 26540 Vista Road, Suite B, Helendale, California.

The proposed standby charges are based on the report of a qualified engineer, Bartle Wells Associates,
which is also available for inspection and copying at HCSD’s office located at the above address. No
change in the amount of the water and sewer standby charges, or the methodology used to calculate said
charges, from the prior fiscal year is being proposed for FY 2025-26.

Before taking action on the Resolution, the Board will hear and consider all public testimony, comments,
objections, and protests during the public hearing at the above date, time and location. This hearing will
be conducted in the manner set forth in the Act and G.C. Section 61124(a). Any landowner desiring to
protest the proposed standby charges as described in the Resolution may file a written protest with HCSD.
Protests must contain a description of the land owned (this can be done by including the Assessor Parcel
Number) and be signed by the owner of the property as shown on the last equalized tax roll of the County
of San Bernardino. Protests may be submitted in person or mailed to the Secretary of the Board at P.O.
Box 359, Helendale, California, 92342. All protests must be received by HCSD prior to the close of the
public hearing onJuly 17, 2025. The Board may be precluded from adopting the standby charges as
proposed if the number of written protests received by HCSD prior to the close of the public hearing
represent the designated proportion of parcels subject to the proposed assessments as set forth under
applicable law.

Please contact HCSD’s General Manager with any questions regarding the proposed Resolution at (760)
951-0006 during regular business hours.

Si usted necesita una copia en espanol de este aviso, por favor contacte a la oficina del Helendale CSD al
(760) 951-0006.

KIMBERLY COX
General Manager


http://www.zoom.com/

